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Fire Department
Chief Frederick J. LaMontagne, Jr.

March 2, 2011

Mr. Joshua Wagner

130 Bancroft St

Portland, Maine  04102

Mr. Wagner,

      The Portland Fire Department is following up on the letter sent on January 27, 2011 requiring that the fourth apartment unit on the second floor of 68 Wolcott St., Portland, Maine be vacated by February 28, 2011. The unit was in violation of NFPA 101 Life Safety Code requiring two separate and remote means of egress from the apartment. This letter is to serve notice that on March 2, 2011 the Portland Fire Department will physically affix a LEGAL NOTICE FOR POSTED AGAINST OCCUPANCY on the aforementioned unit. You are requested to submit to the Portland Fire Department within 7 days, March 9, 2011, an approved plan of action that will address the issue of a second means of egress if a second unit on the second floor is to be used. If an approved plan of action is not submitted and received by the Portland Fire Department at the end of business on March 9, 2011 the issue will be forwarded to the City’s Legal Counsel for further action.
     If you have any questions please feel to contact us. Thank you for your attention on this matter.

Sincerely,

Captain Keith Gautreau

Portland Fire Department

Fire Prevention Bureau

Cc:Chief LaMontange

Danielle West-Chuhta
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